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Picton Regional Forum held at 
Picton Emergency Centre, Memorial Park, Picton, 

on Monday 5 July 2021, at 1.30 pm 
Present 
Clr David Oddie (Chairperson). 
 
 
Group Representatives 
Raewyn Buchanan (Karaka Point & Environs Residents Association), Monyeen Wedge (Queen Charlotte Sounds 
Residents Association), Diane Smith (Picton Historical Society), Beryl Bowers (Picton Historical Society), 
Graham Gosling (Picton Business Group), Rose Prendeville (Port Marlborough), Steve Merito (Rata Foundation), 
Rebecca Woledge (Karaka Point & Environs Residents Association), Brian Henstock (Marlborough Community 
Vehicle Trust), Tim Newsham (Bay of Many Coves Resident’s Association), Leith Manson (Tirimoana/Anakiwa 
Residents Association), Bruce Richards (Picton Bike Walk), Phil Black (Picton Police). 
 
 
Guest Speakers 
Steve Murrin (Marlborough Roads/Waka Kotahi Agency), Linda Craighead (Parks & Open Spaces Planner, 
Marlborough District Council). 
 
 
Absent 
Tim Healey (Queen Charlotte Sounds Residents Association), Stuart Eyes (Bike Walk Picton), Yvonne Rigby 
(Picton Flower Ladies), Graham Low (Waikawa Bay Ratepayers & Residents Association), Paul Keating 
(Guardians of the Sounds). 

 
 
Attending 
Kirsty Baldwin (MDC Secretary) 
 
 
1. Apologies 
Clr Faulls, Clr Taylor, Dean Heiford, Linda Thompson (Envirohub Marlborough), Margaret McHugh 
(Picton Marlborough Sounds Tourism Inc.), John Reuhman (Picton Marlborough Sounds Tourism Inc.), 
Ian Shapcott (Te Ātiawa Trust), Janette Howard (Greater Whatamango Bay Residents Association), Don Miller 
(Greater Whatamango Bay Residents Association), Bryan Strong (Community Vehicle Trust), Stuart Eyes 
(Bike Walk Picton), Bosun Huntley (Picton Historical Society). 
 
 
2. Confirmation of previous meeting minutes 
A motion was made to confirm the minutes of the meeting held on 3 May 2021. 
 
 
3. Update from Marlborough Roads/Waka Kotahi Agency on iRex Roading 

Requirements as per the Finalised SSBC – Steve Murrin 
 On 30 June a three-year National Land Transport Program was finished.  There has been a big push to get 

everything finished in time. 
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 Drainage and footpath work has been done near Waikawa School. 
 

 As part of the ferry terminal upgrades there have been complaints about truck parking around Picton.  
A survey was done two weeks ago for one week, which indicated an average of 52 trucks a night.  A big 
block of land will need to be found for parking trucks. 

 
 The new ferries will carry more trucks.  It is better to make a long-term plan for future requirements. 
 

 Some storm damage happened in the local area a few weekends ago.  There were some slips on 
Queen Charlotte Drive and Kenepuru Road.  There was snow on the Titirangi Hill. 

 

 Ferry terminal upgrade in the RLTP Marlborough Roads applied for $21.5 million for the Dublin Street 
Bridge over the railway line has been approved.  $12.6 million has been approved for the upgrading plan 
for intersections on Kent Street/Dublin Street and the Kent Street/Wairau Road intersection.  
(These projects haven’t been approved.  They have been submitted for funding, and will be notified on 
1 September if successful). 

 

 Marlborough Roads have had $10 million taken out of the maintenance budget for the next three years.  
So they will be in survival mode for the next few years.  They can only afford to do what really needs to be 
done.  It will be a tough few years to maintain roads within budget.  The government share of funding has 
been cut.  There will be a reserve from Council funds to go into if necessary. 

 

 This will impact on the renewal of gravel on unsealed roads, and keeping up maintenance such as 
potholes.  Mowing will need to be reduced. 

 

 The Sounds Advisory Group may be upset about the effect this will have on their dirt roads. 
 

 It has happened right around the country, not just Marlborough. 
 

Questions/Answers 
 
• In early April Marlborough Roads said channeling and curbing would replace the bunds.  The design was to 

be commented on and then built in the winter.  The design has not been seen.  Is that discretionary funding? 
 

• It is one of the projects that have had to be pulled due to insufficient funding. 
 

• Is road painting to be done before the winter? 
 

• Yes, painting is happening now.  This includes Port Underwood Road. 
 

• The drains have been cleared, which is great.  When your drive becomes a river and threatens to take out 
the foundations channeling and curbing does become a serious issue. 

 

• A program is being put in place for bunds to be redone. 
 

• Between 231 Port Underwood Road and Mr McIsaac used to live on the point there is a left-hand bend with 
a shear drop into the creek and half of the barrier has been missing since Christmas.  Nothing’s happened.  
Marlborough Roads will put this on their work list to be done. 

 

• Are you aware of the Council organized meeting which had 12 people representing Picton to indicate what 
the Council did well and also what was not done so well.  Top of the list was roading and pavements.  Out of 
the 12 people four had cracked windscreens from the road on State Highway 1 between here and Blenheim. 

 

• Road construction teams need to clean up properly after they have done resealing work. 
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• It was noticed that sometimes signs are left up longer than they should be.  Signs are still up a few days after 
work is finished.  Sometimes staff are slow in picking things up.  The road needs to be swept before speed 
signs can be taken down. 

 

• With the new ferry terminal upgrade there hasn’t been any budget for upgrading the road further south with 
passing lines.  Planning work is underway for this. 

 

• How does it work about job items being dropped down the list of work to be done?  The Government puts out 
a government policy statement on transport and road policies have to be directed by what is on that policy.  
Current policy is on mode shift, safety and de-carbonising the transport system.  It is what the government of 
the day decides what we spend the money on. 

 

• Marlborough is one of the most unsafe places in New Zealand to cycle. 
 

Steve Murrin exited the meeting at 1.50 pm. 
 
 
4. Update on Picton Victoria Domain Management Plan from Marlborough 

District Council – Linda Craighead 
• The Reserve Management Plan has just gone through its final approval by Council at the last Council 

meeting on 24 July.  The plan has been prepared in partnership with Te Ātiawa although the last stage of 
approving the plan can only be done by the Council. 

 

• On the notified plan there were about 34 submissions with 14 people that came along to the hearing held 
in March at Endeavour Park Pavilion.  A lot of feedback was on the track proposals in the plan.  In the 
back of the plan is a schedule of proposed track works with a priority for when work is to occur and a map 
with a description.  It will take a lot of funding to implement them and get them constructed and developed.  
A lot of feedback was also received on biodiversity and cultural values.  It was challenging for the Council 
to balance the various views about the area. 

 

 For the first time in a Council reserve management plan an actions section has been included which are 
outcomes for the policy work that has been completed.  This includes some actions that will be ongoing 
through the life of the plan such as biodiversity and pest management while other actions are more one off 
tasks.  There are limits placed on the extent of tracks as we don’t want the whole Domain carved up - it is 
important to have a balance with other values. 

 

• Council are also working on a Reserve Management Plan for the Waikawa Bay Foreshore Reserve likely 
to be notified within the next three or four months. 

 

 Council put out a flyer seeking public feedback about the Waikawa Bay Foreshore Reserve and this helps 
to decide what will be included in the draft plan.  About 50 submissions were received.  One of the 
suggestions was to look at extending the area that is covered by the Management Plan to include the 
beach area along Waikawa Road towards Picton and possibly around the Waikawa Bay Foreshore.  
Currently staff are investigating a range of suggestions made through the feedback received; seeing what 
can and cannot be done and this will be workshopped with the Cllrs.  Decisions will then be made about 
what is included in the draft plan. 

 

Questions/Answers 
 

• In the last three days there have been big tracks carved into the walking tracks near Rohe Drive with a 
digger.  It was clarified that the land is private land and not owned by Council, so activities cannot be 
controlled by the Council.  People are entitled to do this so long as they comply with the provisions of the 
Marlborough Environment Plan.  To date informal use of tracks across this private land has not been 
opposed by the landowner.  Council do want to make sure that when the subdivision of this land is 
proposed that some linkages are retained through to Victoria Domain land behind via an access way or 



Page 4 

Picton Regional Forum Meeting Notes 5 July 2021 
 

 

pathway – this will provide a link from the road through to the reserve. 
 

• A discussion was had around the Victoria Domain access road being open 24/7.  One of the picnic tables 
was stolen over the weekend and grassy area ripped up.  Further conversation needs to be had around the 
option of having a closed gate to the road.  There are some strong feelings against this idea. 

 

 Through the Management Plan process Council received a couple of submissions seeking that the gates 
be shut at night.  It is a balancing exercise because under the Reserves Act Council has to be careful 
about closing of public access.  It can also be challenging to get places locked up and opened up again in 
the morning.  It is a very popular place for people to go walking, running and dog walking so access 
cannot be shut off early.  Cllrs have decided that access to Victoria Domain is not to be locked off at 
present. 

 

 It was noted there is a lot of vandalism occurring across a lot of parks in Marlborough at the moment. 
 

 People living in Waikawa often get woken up at 2 - 3.00 am with boy racer noise.  Police were concerned at 
what the threshold is for a death to happen up on the Domain re drug use, selling, violence, drink driving, 
boy racing and driving on the wrong side of the one-way road.  (Police also noted that similar issues occur 
at Picton Cemetery.)  Safety is a concern and should override access to the Domain via a vehicle.  Even if 
vehicle access is removed people can still walk up the road even if a gate is closed. 

 

 It is hard to judge whether it is just local people doing it or Blenheim people.  Police do go up there 
sometimes and stop the vehicles and talk to people.  The issue is that the Picton Police Station have 
limited hours of work, with competing demands and not enough resources to patrol it. 

 

• There is no easy answer to this but security and health and safety issues do need to be seriously looked at.  
Costs are also an issue as to how and who would be responsible for shutting and opening gates.  It was 
noted that Victoria Domain needs to remain accessible for the Fire Brigade, however emergency services 
do have access to emergency keys for parks for when there is a closed gate in place. 

 

Council staff said it was important to keep the conversation going about vehicle access and options for 
closing gates.  Police are happy to assist with the decision making. 

 

 It was thought the Reserve Management Plan was a really good process with good outcomes. 
 

• The gang situation in Picton was discussed.  Picton is a very attractive place for a certain demographic of 
society to live.  There is a good relationship and flow of information from Corrections to front-foot anything to 
try and prevent issues.  People still have rights and, within reason, to live where they want.  Police have 
managed to relocate a number of people recently.  They are taking any “in” to force people away.  A lot of 
people have family ties to Picton, and family members help look after them and keep them on the right 
track. 

 

• Are you and your staff familiar with the situation in the Sounds area that there is no road access and they 
need to obtain the jetty ID number to locate people?  Are they aware that in the Sounds Administrative Area 
the previous community situation of having community watchdogs was successful and it was far more 
necessary in that area than in other places and is there any possibility of getting that up and running again?  
It would be good to have this in remote areas.  In these isolated areas could we consider bringing back 
community policing? 

 

The policeman stated that this is a good idea.  It will be a gradual process.  The police from both Picton and 
Havelock are trying to fix some relationships on D’Urville Island and have visited three times since 
November.  A lot of positives have been achieved with meeting the locals and crime is being reported to 
them now which was not the case in the past. 

 

 The Call Centre staff in Auckland often don’t know where the Queen Charlotte Sounds are.  Local police 
have a map with listings of jetty numbers for their information. 
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 The police are happy to attend any Marlborough Sounds sub-committees to meet locals and learn more 
about local needs. 

 
Linda Craighead and Steve Merito left the meeting at 2.20 pm. 
 
 
5. Actions from the previous meeting 
 

 Action Person Responsible 

1.  Council will supply resident’s associations with information on how 
residents can sign up for ratepayer electoral rolls.  Completed. Dean Heiford 

2.  
Put out a wider network to other groups in the community, sports groups, 
and crèche groups and so on re Rata Foundation.  Nicci Neilson, from the 
Resource Centre, will distribute information.  Completed. 

Kirsty Baldwin/Dean Heiford 

3.  Distribute information about the Funders Forum in June.  Completed. Kirsty Baldwin/Jodie Griffiths 

 
 
6. Other Matters 
• Port Marlborough stated that KiwiRail has ordered two ships.  Port Marlborough are still working on 

commercials and design.  They have got consent for the terminal.  Engineers are working with the ship 
crew to get finer detail of the ships to get a more optimized design for the wharves.  They now know what 
the ship cost is and they have to make the terminals work, both in Wellington and Picton, within the budget. 

 

 Once there is more clarity around what it will look like information will become available to the public. 
 

 The government of the day is very focused on getting trucks off the road and freight onto rail.  The new 
ferries are going to be rail ferries. 

 

• The Waikawa Marina project is going well.  The pilings have taken longer than expected due to some tricky 
geotech spots.  Vessels are due in the new marina this summer.  Recreational boating is going 
gangbusters at the moment. 

 

 Log ships are going well. 
 

• Will New Zealand companies be doing cruises?  No cruise ships are coming this summer.  This had been 
budgeted for a dozen ships coming after Christmas, but this will not be forecast to come to Australasia. 

 

From Picton’s point of view cruise ships aren’t bad as they berth about 7.30 am.  By 8.00 am the people 
come into town and by 6.00 pm they are gone.  It is a great form of tourism for the town as it leaves the 
town free for the locals at night for restaurants. 

 

• Will the ferries do away with the conveyor belt for luggage on the ships?  It is done this way in Europe.  
That is up to Interislander, but it is still the plan.  There will be tight turnarounds with the ships, so this 
logistical plan will be good to manage it in a timely way. 

 

• The previous policeman had worked through Lockdown and met a lot of locals through the nighttime.  
Do you think the problem is worse or the same?  With Covid the night element was highlighted as they 
were the only ones out when we were meant to be staying at home. 

 

The people congregate at the Z Energy garage to get their smokes and pies. 
 

 Other things are getting potentially worse, such as drug use, and the Methamphetamine side of it is classed 
as bad. 
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 Since the policeman arrived from down south there are four new policemen, who all live in Picton, and are 
keen to improve it.  They are now running at five staff, plus himself, as well as a part-timer from Blenheim.  
They try to target certain offenders, specifically to Meth, as it does drive violent crime.  Meth use here is, 
per capita, through the roof.  They are working with Queen Charlotte College and building up relationships. 

 

• Is there a Drug Bus support for people in Picton at night time?  There are not the resources in Picton for it.  
Pubs currently shut at 8.00 pm. 

 
 
7. Actions from the meeting - Nil 
 
 
8. Future Speakers 
• Dog Bylaw Review Update – Jane Robertson. 
 

• Department of Conservation Update. 
 

• Ungulate work in the Sounds Update – Tim Newsham. 
 

• Picton Air Quality Report. 
 

• Picton/Waikawa Sewerage Update – Stephen Rooney. 
 

• Three Waters Reform Programme Update from MDC. 
 

• MDC – regarding Picton Water Supply: 
o Quality – Monitoring Program. 
o Quantity – now and after 2020 upgrade. 
o Usage – Residential/commercial. 
o Plans for conservation – roof water collection tanks, recycling systems in factories, fixing leaking 

pipes. 
 

• Picton Police Update. 
 

• Ferry Terminal Update – Rose Prendeville. 
 
 
9. Proposed Meeting Dates for 2021 

Picton Regional Forum 
6 September 2021 
8 November 2021 

Sounds Advisory Group 
9 August 2021 
15 November 2021 

 
 

The meeting closed at 2.40 pm. 
 



Page 7 

Picton Regional Forum Meeting Notes 5 July 2021 
  

 

Appendix A 
 

 
  



Page 8 

Picton Regional Forum Meeting Notes 5 July 2021 
  

 

 
  



Page 9 

Picton Regional Forum Meeting Notes 5 July 2021 
  

 

 
  



Page 10 

Picton Regional Forum Meeting Notes 5 July 2021 
  

 

 
  



Page 11 

Picton Regional Forum Meeting Notes 5 July 2021 
  

 

 
  



Page 12 

Picton Regional Forum Meeting Notes 5 July 2021 
  

 

 
  



Page 13 

Picton Regional Forum Meeting Notes 5 July 2021 
  

 

 
  



Page 14 

Picton Regional Forum Meeting Notes 5 July 2021 
  

 

 
  



Page 15 

Picton Regional Forum Meeting Notes 5 July 2021 
  

 

 
  



Page 16 

Picton Regional Forum Meeting Notes 5 July 2021 
  

 

 
  



Page 17 

Picton Regional Forum Meeting Notes 5 July 2021 
  

 

 
  



Page 18 

Picton Regional Forum Meeting Notes 5 July 2021 
  

 

 
  



Page 19 

Picton Regional Forum Meeting Notes 5 July 2021 
  

 

 
  



Page 20 

Picton Regional Forum Meeting Notes 5 July 2021 
  

 

 
  



Page 21 

Picton Regional Forum Meeting Notes 5 July 2021 
  

 

 
  



Page 22 

Picton Regional Forum Meeting Notes 5 July 2021 
  

 

 
  



Page 23 

Picton Regional Forum Meeting Notes 5 July 2021 
  

 

 
  



Page 24 

Picton Regional Forum Meeting Notes 5 July 2021 
  

 

 
  



Page 25 

Picton Regional Forum Meeting Notes 5 July 2021 
  

 

 
  



Page 26 

Picton Regional Forum Meeting Notes 5 July 2021 
  

 

 
  



Page 27 

Picton Regional Forum Meeting Notes 5 July 2021 
  

 

 
  



Page 28 

Picton Regional Forum Meeting Notes 5 July 2021 
  

 

 
  



Page 29 

Picton Regional Forum Meeting Notes 5 July 2021 
  

 

 
  



Page 30 

Picton Regional Forum Meeting Notes 5 July 2021 
  

 

 
  



Page 31 

Picton Regional Forum Meeting Notes 5 July 2021 
  

 

 
  



Page 32 

Picton Regional Forum Meeting Notes 5 July 2021 
  

 

 
  



Page 33 

Picton Regional Forum Meeting Notes 5 July 2021 
  

 

 
  



Page 34 

Picton Regional Forum Meeting Notes 5 July 2021 
  

 

 
  



Page 35 

Picton Regional Forum Meeting Notes 5 July 2021 
  

 

 
  



Page 36 

Picton Regional Forum Meeting Notes 5 July 2021 
  

 

 
  



Page 37 

Picton Regional Forum Meeting Notes 5 July 2021 
  

 

 
  



Page 38 

Picton Regional Forum Meeting Notes 5 July 2021 
  

 

 
  



Page 39 

Picton Regional Forum Meeting Notes 5 July 2021 
  

 

 
  



Page 40 

Picton Regional Forum Meeting Notes 5 July 2021 
  

 

 
  



Page 41 

Picton Regional Forum Meeting Notes 5 July 2021 
  

 

 
  



Page 42 

Picton Regional Forum Meeting Notes 5 July 2021 
  

 

 
  



Page 43 

Picton Regional Forum Meeting Notes 5 July 2021 
  

 

 
  



Page 44 

Picton Regional Forum Meeting Notes 5 July 2021 
  

 

 
  



Page 45 

Picton Regional Forum Meeting Notes 5 July 2021 
  

 

 
  



Page 46 

Picton Regional Forum Meeting Notes 5 July 2021 
  

 

 


	Present
	Group Representatives
	Guest Speakers
	Absent
	Attending
	1. Apologies
	2. Confirmation of previous meeting minutes
	3. Update from Marlborough Roads/Waka Kotahi Agency on iRex Roading Requirements as per the Finalised SSBC – Steve Murrin
	4. Update on Picton Victoria Domain Management Plan from Marlborough District Council – Linda Craighead
	Questions/Answers
	7. Actions from the meeting - Nil
	9. Proposed Meeting Dates for 2021
	Picton Regional Forum
	Sounds Advisory Group


	Appendix A

